
Learning Assessment Committee Meeting, 

Friday, August 31, 2012

1-2:30 pm in L-104

Present: Vina Cera, Steve Cohen, Cheli Fossum, Mildred Lewis, Evelyn Lord,   

Ann McMurdo, David Mitchell, Tina Vasconcellos, Karolyn van Putten,   

- Minutes from 4-27-12 were reviewed and approved

- Since there was such a long hiatus, we decided to revisit the ILOs from last 

April's meeting

- ILOs:

1) Communication


- Students will effectively express and exchange ideas through various modes of communication

2) Critical Thinking and Problem Solving


- Students will be able to identify relevant information, evaluate alternatives, synthesize findings and implement effective solutions

3) CTE (vocational specific)


- Students will demonstrate technical skills in keeping with the demands of their field of study

4) Global Awareness, Ethics and Civic Responsibility


- Students will be prepared to practice community engagement that addresses any one or more of the following: environmental responsibility, social justice and cultural diversity

5) Personal and Professional Development


- Students will develop their knowledge, skills and abilities for personal and/or professional development

- The ILOs were voted on and accepted unanimously

- We had originally had a separate ILO for Student Services, but upon further discussion, felt that it was redundant and rather diminishing, separating Services from Academics. It is far better to integrate the two, since the above five ILOs apply equally to both areas.

- Tina Vasconcellos will be working on the administrative outcomes, with Steve Cohen spearheading the effort.

- Assessment Weeks for This Year
- David and Kathy met twice this last week to make up an Assessment TimeLine, using Bill Lepowski's calendar

- We examined their efforts to see if changes or adjustments needed to be made

They'll send the TimeLine out next week.

- Apparently not all the paperwork for David and Kathy's release time has gone through

- Tina is following through on this - to date she's had no definite response, but she will be nudging some more with actual dollar requests, since both Kathy and David have already adjusted their schedule and have started their Fall classes.

- There will be 2 Assessment Weeks in each of this 2012/2013 year's semesters. We picked the week of Sept. 17 for the first, days/times of which to be Wed., Thurs., Fri., from 2 - 5pm.

- We need to get started as soon as possible with our eye towards ACCJC accreditation.

- The second week will be the week of Nov. 14, Wed. through Friday, 2-5pm.

- We then discussed best ways to recruit participation. 

- Mildred suggested we complement the week with Student Services 

workshops - She said this type of integrative effort should look good towards our

accreditation - she'd attended a Classified Leadership Institute and would send 

around a PowerPoint file on how some southern Calif. colleges Services were actually integrating their efforts with faculty - we will review this for discussion at our Sept. 14 meeting.

- Other points discussed:


- assigning programs/disciplines together


- in past, had the first week for preparing outcomes and second week for finishing


- concentrate on those far behind in the process for the first week


- we should factor in the ACCJC January 2013 deadline


- do we need some preparation for the first week - e.g: a day to build an SLO to begin the process


- assign people at same stages together, or perhaps a department working together


- make sure that we include Services in all our presentations to show that we're not divided and therefore bringing our integration/collaboration up a notch


- preregistration was suggested - we'd tried this before, finding that too many preregistrees did not show up


- don't really have a stick to wield


- a more positive (vs punitive) approach, like "we're doing something special for you" - get Deans to make follow-up calls - Tina will get her admin, Rochelle to help out


- Karolyn, Mildred (if we can make the workshops more integrative) and Vina can commit to all 3 days the first week, and we'll set up the others on our next 9/14 meeting


- Tina will email Mike Orkin to request assessment stipends again for this year. Last year the $8K budget came from salary savings. Since there have been position reductions for this year as well, we will ask for similar funding again - If we can get an answer about funding soon, it will help us to recruit more Part-Timers, especially those who've lost classes in this latest round of cuts


- Tina confirmed that Pinar had gotten paid for her involvement last year, but did not have a figure for how much we actually paid out to the PartTimers


- we decided not to address Spring/13 weeks at this meeting

- Amy Bohorquez, chair of the Curriculum Cte., visited at the end of this session. We discussed whether 48 & 248 courses should be required to have SLOs - whether they should be required at first or after they got permanent numbers.

- The overall consensus was that they didn't require them when first submitted, since they can only run for a maximum of 3 semesters. They can get their SLOs into the system once the permanent course outline is submitted.

- Amy also suggested that once we were all well into completing our assessment cycles, we could probably merge our 2 separate committees into one larger, active body. The idea was favorably accepted, and future discussion will take place.
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